
 

 
 

 

 

Neighborhood Advisory Board (NAB) MINUTES 
 

Thursday June 17, 2021 6:00 PM 

ONLINE ZOOM MEETING 

 

 
BOARD MEMBERS AND ALTERNATE MEMBERS PRESENT: 

 

Attendance is denoted by an “*” and absentees are denoted by an “x” 

NEIGHBORHOOD ADVISORY BOARD MEMBERS 

NAME DISTRICT 
 

NAME DISTRICT 

VACANT 1 VACANT 1 

Barbara Murray - * 2 Joyce Staton x 2 

Ann Maxwell, Vice Chair - * 3 Ann Hamze - * 3 

Susan Vickery-Mercer - x 4 Alise Rowan - * 4 

Sharon Stang - * 5 Vacant 5 

NEIGHBORHOOD ADVISORY BOARD ALTERNATE MEMBERS 

NAME DISTRICT 
 

NAME DISTRICT 

VACANT - x 1 
 

Vickie Whitehurst - * 4 

VACANT - x 2 
 

VACANT - x 5 

Addison Cox - x 3 
   

 

 

City Staff Present: Tony Parker, Neighborhood Liaison 
 

1. Call To Order: Ann Hamze, Chair 



2. Roll Call: Tony Parker, NAB Liaison A quorum was established. 
3. Approval of April 15, 2021 Minutes 

A motion was made by Alise Rowan to approve the minutes and seconded by 

Ann Maxwell. Motion approved. 

4. Approval of Agenda 

A motion was made by Ann Maxwell to approve the agenda and seconded by 

Ann Hamze. Motion approved. 

5. NAB composition and need for meeting with association: Ann Hamze 

Chair and Tony Parker, Neighborhood Liaison 

● NAB currently has 3 vacant Board Member seats and 3 vacant Alternate 

Board Member seats 

● Susan Vickery Mercer, Board Member District 4 requested to rotate out 

of her Board Member seat and occupy the Alternate Board Member Seat 

● Vickie Whitehurst, current Alternate Board Member for District 4, 

accepted the Board Member seat vacated by Susan Vickery-Mercer 

● Alise Rowan expressed her interest in rotating off of NAB board, but will 

remain until a replacement is installed. 

● As District 1 currently does not have any board members or alternate 

board members, the following steps will be taken; 

a. Ann Hamze, Chair, will contact Carolyn Glast, former District 1 

Board Member, requesting names of possible candidates in 

District 1 

b. Ann Maxwell, Vice Chair, will contact Kandie Smith, NC House 

Representative and former City Council Member for District 1; and 

Gregory Tucker, Riverdale Neighborhood resident, requesting 

names of possible candidates for NAB District 1 seat 

c. Tony Parker, City of Greenville NAB Liaison, will contact Kelvin 

Thomas, Communications/Videographer, Public Information 

Office, and Chantae Gooby, Chief Planner, Planning and 

Development Services, to brainstorm on effective ways to spark 

the public’s interest in the NAB 

d. Tony Parker, City of Greenville NAB Liaison, will finalize the 

contact list of Neighborhood and Homeowners Association within 

the city limits 

6. NAB 2021 Work Plan 

● A motion was made by Ann Maxwell and seconded by Ann Hamze that 

the only goal for the 2021 Work Plan is to rebuild the Neighborhood 

Advisory Board.  Motion approved. 



7. National Night Out - August 3, 2021 

● Any individual neighborhood association that is holding an event and 

would like a police officer to attend, contact, Tony Parker, City of 

Greenville NAB Liaison. 

● Uptown Greenville will be holding a National Night Out Food Truck 

Festival at the Five Points Plaza, on the corner of 5th and Evans 

● The City of Greenville’s Police Department will not be holding districts 

events this year 

9. Announcements 

● June 4th is National Gun Violence Awareness Day.... The Pitt County 

Firearm Safety Coalition (PCFSC) is launching a Firearm Safety 

Awareness Campaign: “LOCK IT FOR LOVE” 

10: Question 

● Barbara Murray would like information on how to apply for the 

Neighborhood Improvement Grant. 

● The grant process has changed since the dissolution of The Community 

Appearance Committee. Tony Parker, Neighborhood Liaison, will seek 

clarification on the process and share with NAB. 

11. Adjourn 

● There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Vickie 
Whitehurst and seconded by Barbara Murray. The motion was approved. 

12. Next Meeting 

● The August 19, 2021 will be held at City Hall Conference Room 337. Tony 
Parker, NAB Liaison, will seek approval of a hybrid meeting, i.e., in person 
and virtual. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sharon Stang 
District 5 Board Member 


